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CITY OF DETROIT 
OFFICE OF THE CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER 

OFFICE OF DEVELOPMENT AND GRANTS 

 
October 17, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Detroit City Council 
ATTN: City Clerk Office 
200 Coleman A. Young Municipal Center 
Detroit MI  48226 
 
RE:  Request to Accept and Appropriate a cash donation from the Association of 
Corporate Counsel for Project Clean Slate 
 
The Association of Corporate Counsel has awarded a cash donation to the City of 
Detroit Law Department to support Project Clean Slate activities, in the amount of 
$1,750.00. There is no match requirement.  
 
The objective of the cash donation to the department is to pay for attorney fees, 
administrative expenses and other costs associated with implementing Project Clean 
Slate. Project Clean Slate offers citizens a chance to expunge criminal records and 
increase their prospects in the job market.  
  
If approval is granted to accept and appropriate this donation, the appropriation number 
is 28320. 
 
I respectfully ask your approval to accept and appropriate this donation in accordance 
with the attached resolution. 
 
Sincerely,             
              
/9/          /13/   
             ___________________ 
Terri Daniels                Office of Budget 
Director of Grants, Office of Development and Grants  
 
CC:              
Sajjiah Parker, Assistant Director, Grants  
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RESOLUTION 
 
 
 

Council Member_______________________________ 
 
 
WHEREAS, the Law Department has been awarded a cash donation from the Association of 
Corporate Counsel, in the amount of $1,750.00, to support Project Clean Slate activities; and 
 
 
WHEREAS, this request has been approved by the Office of Budget; now 
 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Law Department is hereby authorized to accept a cash 
donation for Project Clean Slate activities; and 
 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Budget Director is authorized to use Appropriation number 
28320 to accept and appropriate a donation, in the amount of $1,750.00, from the Association of 
Corporate Counsel. 
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Nichole Fisher, CMP 
ACC-MI Executive Director 
michigan@accglobal.com 

 

October 3, 2022 
 

Ms. Stephani LaBelle 
Executive Director 
Project Clean Slate, City of Detroit 
2 Woodward Ave, Ste 500 
Detroit, MI 48226 

Dear Ms. LaBelle: 
  
The Michigan Chapter of the Association of Corporate Counsel (ACC) is pleased to provide Project Clean Slate, City 
of Detroit, with a grant of $1,750.  
  
The Association of Corporate Counsel is the premier national bar association for attorneys practicing in‐house. ACC 
Michigan’s membership includes seven hundred attorneys serving as General Counsel, Assistant General Counsel, 
and Corporate Counsel to automotive companies, financial institutions, health care providers, utilities, 
manufacturers, retailers, science and technology companies, educational institutions, and the like. 
  
We believe Project Clean Slate, City of Detroit, meets our funding priorities, which include access to justice, 
education, link to the legal profession, interaction with ACC member activities, commitment to Michigan, and ACC 
mission, vision, and operating values. We encourage you to share with us stories showing the impact that this grant 
makes within your organization. We also offer you an opportunity to showcase your organization in our newsletter 
distributed to Michigan Chapter members of ACC. Please get in touch with Nichole Fisher, CMP, Executive Director, 
to coordinate your mention in the December newsletter.  
  
A check for $1,750 will be mailed to your address. Congratulations on receiving this grant, and we look forward to a 
productive relationship between our organizations! 
  
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Rob Fine 
President, Michigan Chapter of ACC 
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